
              Minutes of the June 24, 2022 DTARC Meeting 

 

The June meeting was opened by President Dwayne Allen at 
7:30 PM.    There were 8 members present:  Dwayne Allen, 
Katie Allen, Betty Breen, Jerry Boone, Pat Boone, Terry Van 
Benschoten, Mac Frank and Al Wessel.  

The Treasurer’s Report was given by Treasurer, Jerry Boone.   
He provided the income and expense figures for the month as 
well as the balance in the Club’s account.   

The club incurred two large expenses for the month:  the 
annual liability insurance policy and the rental cost for the Field 
Day porta potty.  A motion to pay the bills was made, seconded 
and all present voted in favor. 

Jerry also announced that Club dues of $36 a year are now due 
for the 2022/2023 year.  A motion to accept the treasurers 
report was made, seconded and all members voted in favor.  

Dwayne then asked the members to accept the minutes from 
the May 2022 meeting, which are posted on the website.  A 
motion to approve the minutes was made by Mac and 
seconded by Jerry.  All present voted in favor.  Please note that 
the April 2022 meeting was held but failed to reach a quorum, 
so no club business was conducted. 

 



Old Business:  Katie is working on the application for possible 
Grant funding for DTARC.  The grant will request $15,000 for 
club expenses such as a tower to be erected at Sunny Divide as 
well as windows and other building improvements to include a 
sign to be placed along the highway.      

 

NEW BUSINESS:  None 

   

With all business concluded, a motion to end the meeting was 
made by Katie and seconded by Betty.  All voted in favor and 
Dwayne closed the meeting at 7:38 PM. 

 

Patricia Boone 
Secretary 

    


